APPENDIX 1

"USERS" OF DISPLAY SCREEN EQUIPMENT
 

The current guidance (2003) from the Health and Safety Executive on the amended 1992 Regulations gives detailed information on the circumstances that make it appropriate to classify an employee as a "user". However, the University takes the view that since its duty of care to "users" and other operators is closely similar, with the exception of the provision of free eye and eyesight tests only for "users", and that most employees need to use DSE as part of their work, it will treat all academic, administrative, library, IT, and clerical staff as "users". 

Other staff who consider that they should be treated as users will be considered according to their tasks and will be "users" if most or all of the following circumstances apply.

The individual:
(a) depends on the use of the display screen to do the job.
(b) has no discretion as to its use or non-use.
(c) needs significant training on particular skills for use of the equipment.
(d) uses the equipment continuously for periods of more than one hour.
(e) uses the equipment in this way more or less daily.
(f) is required by the system to have high levels of concentration (consequences of errors critical).
(g) or where fast transfer of information is required.
(h) They watch CCTV security screens continuously for more than one hour per day on a regular basis
On the basis of these factors many other staff using display screen equipment for relatively short periods and with considerable discretion over when to use it would not need to be considered users.
Employees of other organisations (agency staff, official visitors, or placement students) who use equipment provided by the University should be regarded as users if they fulfil the above criteria although in these circumstances the obligation to provide eye tests and health and safety training rests with their employer. University students are not included within the scope of the regulations in regard to provision of eyesight tests.

